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Mrs. Julia B Kim, the wife of Dr. Christopher Kim, ascended early this morning in Seoul, Korea after a 
long battle with illness. 
 
The Kim’s served briefly as Continental Directors of the Family Federation for World Peace and 
Unification (FFWPU) in the United States in 2008, after completing almost 20 years of service as the 
Continental Directors of the Asia region, where they led FFWPU in many nations from the early stages of 
pioneering to become a movement with national influence, planting churches and establishing schools, 
non-profits and related businesses. They travelled widely throughout Asia and established many 
Unification Church headquarters in the Philippines and Thailand. They received awards from True 
Parents for their outstanding contribution. 
 
Mrs. Kim’s Seonghwa (Ascension ceremony) will be held on the morning of Wednesday, October 22nd 
in Seoul, Korea. The United States and the North American region will be represented by Dr. Ki Hoon 
Kim, our current Continental Director. The entire American Unification Church offers its prayers and 
encouragement to all the family. 
 
 


